

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

MEETING

b-----»

IN THE MATTER OF: :

:

:

A.B.R.A. Agenda :

:

b-----¼

June 5, 2013

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in the Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S, Washington, D.C. 20009, Chairperson Ruthanne Miller, presiding.

PRESENT:

RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson

DONALD BROOKS, Member

MIKE SILVERSTEIN, Member

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

(4:07 p.m.)

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. We are on the record for the Board's June 5, 2013 agenda.

The first item on the agenda is a letter dated May 15, 2013 from Tiffany Ogu requesting permission to store invoices and records at another location in the District. The establishment is The Brixton located at 901 U Street, N.W., License No. 82871.

I move that we approve this request.

Do I have a second?

MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Silverstein has seconded the motion.

All those in favor say aye.

ALL: Aye.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those opposed? All those abstaining? The motion passes 3-0-0.

1 No. 2 is a review of a letter
2 dated May 15, 2013 from Bob Santucci
3 requesting permission to store invoices and
4 records at another location in the District.
5 The establishment is Avenue Suites/A Bar
6 located at 2500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.,
7 License No. 86545.

8 I move that we approve.

9 Do I have a second?

10 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
12 has seconded the motion.

13 All those in favor say aye.

14 ALL: Aye.

15 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
16 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
17 passes 3-0-0.

18 No. 3 is a letter dated May 17,
19 2013 from Esteban Ramirez requesting an
20 extension until November 2013 to pay for
21 Carolina Palace's fine. Carolina Palace is
22 located at 3700 14th Street, N.W., License No.

1 21055.

2 I move that we deny this request.

3 Do I have a second?

4 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And my
6 sympathies go out to the licensee, but the
7 policy is the Agency is not to refund or give
8 extensions. Okay.

9 All those in favor of denial say
10 aye.

11 ALL: Aye.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
13 opposed? All those abstaining? And the
14 motion passes 3-0-0.

15 No. 4 is a request for
16 reinstatement dated May 23, 2013 from ANC-6B
17 for the Tortilla Coast protest. ANC-6B was
18 dismissed at the Roll Call for failure to
19 appear. The establishment is Tortilla Coast
20 located at 400 1st Street, S.E., License No.
21 85922.

22 And I believe that we have a

1 response with that. Yes, No. 7 on our
2 supplemental agenda, I think that we should
3 deal with these together, that is a response
4 to the request for reinstatement dated May 30,
5 2013 from Brian Sullivan for Tortilla Coast.

6 ANC-6B requested reinstatement
7 after being dismissed at the Roll Call for
8 failure to appear. And this is a response in
9 opposition to the reinstatement.

10 And I believe we also have No. 8
11 on the supplemental, which is another filing
12 from ANC-6B for the Tortilla Coast protest.
13 I just want to look at 7 and 8 as well.

14 Okay. So Tortilla Coast asked
15 that that request of the ANC be denied, the
16 reinstatement of protest be denied based on
17 the fact that they failed to appear.

18 In its first letter, ANC-6B didn't
19 give any reason for their failure to appear at
20 the Roll Call and that request for
21 reinstatement was timely filed. And then they
22 just today, I believe, filed another

1 submission saying that they were stuck in
2 traffic.

3 Okay. So before us is a request
4 for reinstatement. Does somebody have a
5 motion?

6 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Madam Chair,
7 I move to deny.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay.

9 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. There
11 is a motion to deny that has been seconded.
12 I have had difficulty deciding which way to go
13 on this one because I think that their initial
14 request should have stated good cause and it
15 didn't. And that was the timely request and
16 they supplemented later by providing good
17 cause showing they were 15 minutes late as a
18 result of being stuck in traffic.

19 So I really think there is merit
20 to both sides and I'm going to though just --
21 well, those are my comments and then we will
22 see how the vote goes.

1 Okay. So there is a motion to
2 deny.

3 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Madam Chair?

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

5 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I share your
6 concern.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

8 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I think we
9 all do. This was a very difficult and close
10 call.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

12 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: The
13 protestant could have called and informed
14 staff that they were running late and the fact
15 that the applicant had shown up --

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes.

17 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: -- that the
18 hearing was held and they left without a call
19 to inform them, was to me the dispositive
20 factor in a very difficult decision. We do
21 not take it lightly.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All right. I

1 think that is a pretty valid point, yes. You
2 know, it seems like a harsh consequence for
3 being 15 minutes late, that's what I'm
4 grappling with. But, right, I think they
5 could have avoided applicant being --
6 applicant probably would not have left and
7 they probably would have had their case called
8 if they had done what you suggested.

9 Okay. There is a motion then to
10 deny.

11 All those in favor say aye.

12 MEMBER BROOKS: Aye.

13 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Aye.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
15 opposed? Opposed. So the motion passes to
16 deny on a vote of 2-1-0. All right.

17 Okay. No. 5 on the meeting agenda
18 is a letter dated May 24, 2013 from Thaddeus
19 Curtz requesting that the Board dismiss the
20 protest of the Shaw-Dupont Citizens Alliance
21 for failure to notify Standard seven days
22 before its meeting. Standard is located at

1 1801 14th Street, N.W., License No. 83769.

2 I believe that this request is
3 moot in that the protestant has already been
4 dismissed by Board order dated May 22, 2013.
5 So there is no action required on the part of
6 the Board.

7 COURT REPORTER: Your voice is
8 trailing off.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Where
10 should I start from?

11 COURT REPORTER: Oh, I heard it.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Oh, okay.

13 All right. Thank you.

14 Okay. No. 6 is a request for
15 reinstatement dated May 24, 2013 from
16 Christina Parascandola of the Meridian Hill
17 Neighborhood Association. The Meridian Hill
18 Neighborhood Association was dismissed at the
19 Roll Call Hearing for failure to appear.

20 The case is La Fonda located at
21 2100 14th Street, N.W. And the good cause
22 that was articulated for reinstatement was a

1 medical emergency and she actually went to the
2 emergency room, as she represents.

3 And there is also a related
4 request for reinstatement, I believe, No. 9 on
5 the supplemental agenda is a request for
6 reinstatement dated June 4, 2013 from Michael
7 Fonseca for the La Fonda protest. La Fonda's
8 application was dismissed at the Roll Call
9 Hearing for failure to appear.

10 And I understand that these
11 parties are working well together in the
12 meantime, so we would need the protest to be
13 reinstated for 6 to even be relevant, so I
14 would move that we grant reinstatement to both
15 parties.

16 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

17 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.
19 Brooks has seconded the motion.

20 All those in favor say aye.

21 ALL: Aye.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those

1 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
2 passes 3-0-0 for both reinstatements, 6 on the
3 meeting agenda and 9 on the supplemental
4 agenda.

5 Okay. No. 7 is a petition to
6 terminate settlement agreement dated April 22,
7 2013 from Pi. Pi is located at 2309 18th
8 Street, N.W., License No. 76754. Okay.

9 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Placard it.

10 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Placard,
11 right. All right.

12 I move that we placard this case.

13 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
15 has seconded.

16 All those in favor say aye.

17 ALL: Aye.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
19 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
20 passes 3-0-0.

21 All right. We have ahead of us a
22 number of settlement agreements in which ANC-

1 6B is a party and they all contain very
2 similar language, so I'm going to propose that
3 we approve the settlement agreements with
4 modifications that will apply to many of them.

5 So I move that we approve the
6 settlement agreements set forth in Nos. 8
7 through 13, 15, 18, 19, 21 and 23 with the
8 following modifications.

9 I'm going to go off the record for
10 a second.

11 (Whereupon, at 4:20 p.m. a recess
12 until 4:21 p.m.)

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. With
14 respect to these settlement agreements,
15 Paragraph No. 2 should be modified to remove
16 what kind of license will be at the listed
17 premises. And they can use their own language
18 and replace a different kind of
19 characterization of the business with respect
20 to food and alcohol.

21 The other paragraph that has been
22 problematic in 6B's settlement agreements and

1 are in these deal with rat and vermin control.
2 They have language in there that talks about
3 applicant providing proof of its rat and
4 vermin control upon the request and it doesn't
5 say upon the request of whom.

6 And I believe it is appropriate if
7 it is upon the request of the ABC Board, but
8 they need to finish that sentence
9 appropriately. So that's those settlement
10 agreements: 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 15, 18, 19,
11 21 and 23.

12 So I move that those settlement
13 agreements set forth in those numbered items
14 be approved as recommended.

15 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.
17 Brooks has seconded the motion.

18 All those in favor say aye.

19 ALL: Aye.

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
21 opposed? All those abstaining? And I'm an
22 aye, so that passes 3-0-0.

1 No. 14 on the agenda I would
2 recommend that we approve with modification to
3 Paragraph 2, for the same reason of Paragraphs
4 2 in the other agreements I just mentioned,
5 and Paragraph 9 with respect to vermin control
6 for the same reason.

7 Okay. So I move to modify No. 14,
8 as I just articulated.

9 All those in favor say aye.

10 ALL: Aye.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
12 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
13 passes 3-0-0.

14 Okay. No. 16 and 17, 16 deals
15 with Ambar located at 523 8th Street, S.E.,
16 License No. 90240, and No. 17 deals with Hill
17 Center located at 921 Pennsylvania Avenue,
18 S.E., License No. 86926.

19 I move that we approve as is.

20 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
22 has seconded the motion.

1 All those in favor say aye.

2 ALL: Aye.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
4 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
5 passes 3-0-0.

6 Okay. We are now at No. 20 which
7 is La Lomita Dos located at 308 Pennsylvania
8 Avenue, S.E., License No. 15387, that's the
9 establishment with a settlement agreement with
10 ANC-6B.

11 And I move that we approve this
12 settlement agreement.

13 MEMBER BROOKS: I'll second.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. With
15 modification. Okay. Let me just double check
16 this. Okay. Actually Paragraph 2 and
17 Paragraph 7 for the same reasons, the class
18 change and the vermin control paragraph.
19 Okay. And that has been seconded by Mr.
20 Brooks.

21 All those in favor say aye.

22 ALL: Aye.

1 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
2 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
3 passes 3-0-0.

4 No. 22, I move that we approve
5 this settlement agreement with modifications
6 for the same reasons to Paragraphs 2 and 6.
7 The establishment is Banana Cafe and Piano Bar
8 located at 500 8th Street, S.E., License No.
9 26006, and this is another settlement
10 agreement with 6B.

11 All those in favor of approval
12 with those modifications say aye.

13 ALL: Aye.

14 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
15 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
16 passes 3-0-0.

17 No. 24 is a settlement agreement
18 dated April 17, 2013 between Lalibela
19 Ethiopian Restaurant and the Rockingham
20 Condominium Association. Lalibela Ethiopian
21 Restaurant is located at 1409 14th Street,
22 N.W., License No. 89806.

1 I think that this one is fine as
2 is. I move to approve the settlement
3 agreement.

4 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
6 has seconded the motion.

7 All those in favor say aye.

8 ALL: Aye.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
10 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
11 passes 3-0-0.

12 No. 25, just one second, okay, and
13 26, I don't see any problems with. 25 is
14 Rocklands Barbeque and Grilling Company, 1271
15 1st Street, S.E., a settlement agreement with
16 ANC-6D and 26 is a settlement agreement
17 between Sunset Liquors and the Bates Area
18 Civic Association in ANC-5E. And Sunset
19 Liquors is located at 1627 1st Street, N.W.,
20 License No. 60657.

21 I move that we approve these two
22 settlement agreements set forth in 25 and 26.

1 Do I have a second?

2 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr.

4 Silverstein has seconded the motion.

5 All those in favor say aye.

6 ALL: Aye.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
8 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
9 passes 3-0-0.

10 So that completes our meeting
11 agenda and we have a supplemental agenda.

12 Okay. No. 1 on the supplemental
13 agenda is a change of hours application to add
14 Sunday hours of alcoholic beverage sales for
15 the premises. The Sunday hours would be 9:00
16 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. And that is for Michigan
17 Liquors located at 3924 12th Street, N.W.,
18 License No. 23641.

19 I move that we approve this change
20 of hours.

21 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks

1 has seconded the motion.

2 All those in favor say aye.

3 ALL: Aye.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
5 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
6 passes 3-0-0.

7 No. 2 is a request for a
8 stipulated license. The license had been
9 canceled while in safekeeping. And this is
10 for Sol Mexican Grill located at 1251 H
11 Street, N.E., License No. 92192, located in
12 ANC-4C. The ANC supports the stipulated
13 license, so I move that we approve.

14 Do I have a second?

15 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

16 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
18 has seconded the motion.

19 All those in favor say aye.

20 ALL: Aye.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
22 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion

1 passes 3-0-0.

2 Next is another request for a
3 stipulated license dated June 3, 2013 from Big
4 Bear Cafe and a letter of support from ANC-5E.
5 Big Bear Cafe is located at 1700 1st Street,
6 N.W., License No. 84379.

7 I move that we approve this
8 application.

9 Do I have a second?

10 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

11 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: For a
12 stipulated license. Okay. The motion has
13 been seconded.

14 All those in favor say aye.

15 ALL: Aye.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
17 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
18 passes 3-0-0.

19 The next item on the supplemental
20 agenda is a letter dated May 30, 2013 from
21 Eric Smucker regarding the layout of the
22 Smucker Farms of Lancaster County store.

1 Smucker Farms of Lancaster County is located
2 at 2118 14th Street, N.W., License No. 90945.

3 So this is related to Smucker's
4 application for a Class B License for a full-
5 service grocery store.

6 And I move that we grant the
7 license as a conditional license in that
8 Smucker's has met the requirements for the new
9 definition.

10 Do I have a second?

11 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
13 has seconded the motion. Any other comments?

14 All those in favor then of the
15 motion to grant the license say aye.

16 ALL: Aye.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
18 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
19 passes 3-0-0.

20 No. 5 is a change of hours
21 application. Proposed hours of operation from
22 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. on Sunday and Monday

1 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. And proposed hours of
2 alcoholic beverage sales Sunday 9:00 a.m. to
3 9:00 p.m. and Monday through Saturday 9:00
4 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.

5 And for the sidewalk cafe 8:00
6 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. Sunday and Monday through
7 Saturday 7:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. And for
8 alcoholic beverage sales/service for the
9 sidewalk cafe Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m.
10 and Monday through Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 11:00
11 p.m.

12 This is in ANC-6B. It's for The
13 Silver Spork located at 301 7th Street, S.E.,
14 License No. 88503.

15 I move that we approve these
16 hours.

17 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
19 has seconded the motion.

20 All those in favor say aye.

21 ALL: Aye.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those

1 opposed? All those abstaining? Okay. The
2 motion passes 3-0-0.

3 No. 6 is an application for
4 extension of license in safekeeping. This is
5 for California Liquors, 1801 California
6 Street, N.W., License No. 5018.

7 So this is the case that we had a
8 Fact-Finding on the request for extension of
9 the license in safekeeping and we had taken
10 that under advisement.

11 And so now, I would recommend that
12 we grant the application for a six month
13 period with the licensee then having the
14 opportunity to renew it again for six months,
15 but the Board would first have an update on
16 the progress with respect to moving forward
17 with his renovations and progress to use the
18 license when he is done with that.

19 So okay, I would make a motion for
20 approve for six months to be followed by an
21 update by the licensee. Okay.

22 Do I have a second?

1 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

2 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

3 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.

4 Brooks has seconded the motion.

5 All those in favor say aye.

6 ALL: Aye.

7 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
8 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
9 passes 3-0-0.

10 No. 7 we did and that is related
11 to the Tortilla Coast reinstatements. And No.
12 8 we did as well already.

13 No. 10 is a petition for
14 reconsideration and a petition for stay dated
15 June 3, 2013 from --

16 COURT REPORTER: Microphone.

17 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Yes, sorry.

18 Okay. No. 10 is a petition for
19 reconsideration and petition for stay dated
20 June 3, 2013 from Emanuel Mpras for Board
21 Order No. 2013-181 for DC Shenanigans, 2450
22 18th Street, N.W., License No. 88119.

1 I move that we grant the petition
2 for stay pending review of the
3 reconsideration, but we postpone reviewing the
4 reconsideration petition until the Government
5 has had an opportunity to respond.

6 Do I have a second?

7 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
9 has seconded the motion.

10 All those in favor say aye.

11 ALL: Aye.

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
13 opposed? All those abstaining? Did you vote
14 on this motion?

15 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I did.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Aye. Okay.
17 So the motion passes 3-0-0.

18 No. 11 is a letter dated June 5,
19 2013 from Denis James requesting that the
20 Board combine the Protest Hearings for
21 Libertine and substantial change request and
22 its renewal. Libertine is located at 2435

1 18th Street, N.W., License No. 86298.

2 And No. 12 is related to that
3 request. It's a letter dated June 5, 2013
4 from Scott Auslander requesting that the Board
5 not combine the Protest Hearings for
6 Libertine's substantial change request and its
7 renewal.

8 Okay. I would move that we deny
9 the request to combine the hearings. Upon a
10 review of the file, it appears that both cases
11 do not involve the exact same parties.

12 MEMBER BROOKS: I'll second.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.
14 Brooks has seconded the motion. Any other
15 comments? Also, he had said it would be for
16 greater efficiency and I don't believe that
17 would be the case either.

18 So okay, I would move -- there is
19 a motion to deny. I have a second.

20 All those in favor say aye.

21 ALL: Aye.

22 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those

1 opposed? All those abstaining? The vote is
2 3-0-0.

3 One second. Okay. No. 13 is a
4 letter dated May 15, 2013 from Commissioner
5 Jackie Blumenthal of ANC-3B, JP's, 2412
6 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W., License No. 8511.

7 And I believe that this letter
8 requests that the Board reconsider having a
9 Fact-Finding Hearing before the license is
10 taken out of safekeeping. And I appreciate
11 the concerns that are expressed in the letter.
12 However, at this point, my information is that
13 the licensee has filed a request to remove the
14 license from safekeeping, which will be on our
15 agenda next week.

16 And once that happens, then anyone
17 who is concerned, the neighbors, whoever, will
18 have an opportunity to file a protest and have
19 a Protest Hearing with respect to these
20 concerns and also our normal enforcement
21 procedures will also be available, if
22 appropriate.

1 So therefore, I would, if there is
2 a motion to be made, move that we deny the
3 request.

4 MEMBER BROOKS: I'll second that.

5 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Mr.
6 Brooks has seconded the motion.

7 All those in favor say aye.

8 ALL: Aye.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: All those
10 opposed? All those abstaining? The motion
11 passes 3-0-0.

12 I just want to go back to No. 4
13 briefly, Smuckers, because I believe we voted
14 to grant a conditional license and I just want
15 to comment just a little bit more in that,
16 that this is being conditioned because of: To
17 allow the counsel their opportunity to review
18 the regulation under which the license is
19 being issued.

20 And I believe that the period of
21 time in which we are going to place on the
22 license is for six months and then it would be

1 reviewed under the regulation in effect, at
2 that time. I guess after the counsel has an
3 opportunity to weigh in or at least that's why
4 it is being conditioned.

5 Are there any other comments?

6 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I would echo
7 the Chair's comment. This is not out of any
8 distrust for the applicant.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Right.

10 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: It's simply
11 that this is an uncertain period in that we
12 are in unchartered territory and we are not,
13 at this point, certain how this is all going
14 to play out. So we are moving forward. We do
15 not wish to delay an earnest applicant one day
16 more than we have to.

17 We would like to move this
18 forward. We wish him well, but we are not
19 sure how this is all going to play out.

20 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: He can at
21 least now be able to sell beer and wine,
22 right?

1 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Right.

2 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. All
3 right. And I think then that completes our --
4 oh, it doesn't complete it yet. Okay. We may
5 have one more item on our agenda.

6 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Want to go
7 into a short recess?

8 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. We
9 will be right back.

10 (Whereupon, at 4:46 p.m. a recess
11 until 5:01 p.m.)

12 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: As
13 Chairperson of the Alcoholic Beverage Control
14 Board for the District of Columbia and in
15 accordance with Section 405 of the Open
16 Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I move that
17 the ABC Board hold a closed meeting on June
18 12, 2013 for the purpose of seeking legal
19 advice from our counsel on the matters
20 identified on the Board's agenda for June 12,
21 2013 as published in the DC Register on June
22 7, 2013.

1 Is there a second?

2 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

3 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: Second.

4 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
5 has seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll
6 call vote on the motion.

7 Mr. Brooks?

8 MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller
10 agrees.

11 And, Mr. Silverstein?

12 MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It appears
14 that the motion has passed by a vote of 3-0-0.
15 I hereby give notice that the ABC Board will
16 hold this aforementioned closed meeting
17 pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment Act of
18 2010. Notice will also be posted on the ABC
19 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on
20 the electronic calendar on ABRA's website and
21 published in the DC Register in as timely a
22 manner as practicable.

1 As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
2 Beverage Control Board for the District of
3 Columbia and in accordance with Section 405 of
4 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I
5 move that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting
6 on June 12, 2013 for the purpose of discussing
7 and hearing reports concerning ongoing or
8 planned investigations of alleged criminal or
9 civil misconduct or violations of law or
10 regulations and seeking legal advice from our
11 counsel on the Board's investigative agenda
12 for June 12, 2013 as published in the DC
13 Register on June 7, 2013.

14 Is there a second?

15 MEMBER BROOKS: Second.

16 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brooks
17 has seconded the motion. I'll now take a roll
18 call vote.

19 Mr. Brooks?

20 MEMBER BROOKS: I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Ms. Miller
22 agrees.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

Mr. Silverstein?

MEMBER SILVERSTEIN: I agree.

CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr.

Silverstein agrees. Okay. The vote is 3-0-0.
The motion has passed.

I hereby give notice that the ABC Board will hold this aforementioned closed meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010. Notice will also be posted on the ABC Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on the electronic calendar on ABRA's website and published in the DC Register in as timely a manner as practicable.

And that concludes our business for June 5, 2013. And we are adjourned.

(Whereupon, the A.B.R.A. Agenda in the above-entitled matter was concluded at 5:03 p.m.)

A	18:14 22:2,8 30:13 32:1 alleged 32:8 Alliance 8:20 allow 28:17 Ambar 14:15 Amendment 30:16 31:17 32:4 33:9 ANC 5:15 11:22 19:12 ANC-3B 27:5 ANC-4C 19:12 ANC-5E 17:18 20:4 ANC-6B 4:16,17 5:6,12,18 15:10 22:12 ANC-6D 17:16 appear 4:19 5:8,17 5:19 9:19 10:9 appears 26:10 31:13 applicant 7:15 8:5 8:6 13:3 29:8,15 application 10:8 18:13 20:8 21:4 21:21 23:3,12 apply 12:4 appreciate 27:10 appropriate 13:6 27:22 appropriately 13:9 approval 16:11 approve 2:12 3:8 12:3,5 14:2,19 15:11 16:4 17:2 17:21 18:19 19:13 20:7 22:15 23:20 approved 13:14 April 11:6 16:18 Area 17:17 articulated 9:22 14:8 asked 5:14 Association 9:17 9:18 16:20 17:18 Auslander 26:4	available 27:21 Avenue 3:5,6 14:17 15:8 27:6 avoided 8:5 aye 2:18,19 3:13,14 4:10,11 8:11,12 8:13 10:20,21 11:16,17 13:18,19 13:22 14:9,10 15:1,2,21,22 16:12,13 17:7,8 18:5,6 19:2,3,19 19:20 20:14,15 21:15,16 22:20,21 24:5,6 25:10,11 25:16 26:20,21 28:7,8 A.B.R.A 1:6 33:16 a.m 18:16 21:22 22:1,2,4,6,7,9,10	B	B 21:4 back 28:12 30:9 Banana 16:7 Bar 3:5 16:7 Barbeque 17:14 based 5:16 Bates 17:17 Bear 20:4,5 beer 29:21 believe 4:22 5:10 5:22 9:2 10:4 13:6 26:16 27:7 28:13,20 beverage 1:2,11,12 18:14 22:2,8 30:13 32:2 Big 20:3,5 bit 28:15 Blumenthal 27:5 board 1:2,12 8:19 9:4,6 13:7 23:15 24:20 25:20 26:4 27:8 30:14,17 31:15,19,19 32:2 32:5 33:7,10,11	Board's 2:4 30:20 32:11 Bob 3:2 Brian 5:5 briefly 28:13 Brixton 2:10 Brooks 1:21 3:10 3:11 4:4 6:9 8:12 10:16,19 11:13,14 13:15,17 14:20,21 15:13,20 17:4,5 18:21,22 19:15,17 20:10 21:11,12 22:17,18 24:1,4 25:7,8 26:12,14 28:4,6 31:2,4,7,8 32:15,16,19,20 Building 1:12 bulletin 31:19 33:10 business 12:19 33:14	C	cafe 16:7 20:4,5 22:5,9 calendar 31:20 33:11 California 23:5,5 call 4:18 5:7,20 7:10,18 9:19 10:8 31:6 32:18 called 7:13 8:7 canceled 19:9 Carolina 3:21,21 case 8:7 9:20 11:12 23:7 26:17 cases 26:10 cause 6:14,17 9:21 Center 14:17 certain 29:13 Chair 6:6 7:3 Chairperson 1:13 1:20 2:3,16,20 3:11,15 4:5,12 6:8 6:10 7:4,7,11,16 7:22 8:14 9:9,12	10:18,22 11:10,14 11:18 12:13 13:16 13:20 14:11,21 15:3,14 16:1,14 17:5,9 18:3,7,22 19:4,17,21 20:11 20:16 21:12,17 22:18,22 24:3,7 24:17 25:8,12,16 26:13,22 28:5,9 29:9,20 30:2,8,12 30:13 31:4,9,13 32:1,16,21 33:3 Chair's 29:7 change 15:18 18:13 18:19 21:20 25:21 26:6 characterization 12:19 check 15:15 Christina 9:16 Citizens 8:20 Civic 17:18 civil 32:9 class 15:17 21:4 close 7:9 closed 30:17 31:16 32:5 33:7 Coast 4:17,19 5:5 5:12,14 24:11 Columbia 1:1 30:14 32:3 combine 25:20 26:5,9 comment 28:15 29:7 comments 6:21 21:13 26:15 29:5 Commissioner 27:4 Company 17:14 complete 30:4 completes 18:10 30:3 concern 7:6 concerned 27:17 concerning 32:7
----------	--	--	----------	---	---	----------	---	---

concerns 27:11,20
concluded 33:17
concludes 33:14
conditional 21:7
 28:14
conditioned 28:16
 29:4
Condominium
 16:20
consequence 8:2
contain 12:1
control 1:2,11,12
 13:1,4 14:5 15:18
 30:13 32:2
counsel 28:17 29:2
 30:19 32:11
County 20:22 21:1
COURT 9:7,11
 24:16
criminal 32:8
Curtz 8:19

D

dated 2:7 3:2,18
 4:16 5:4 8:18 9:4
 9:15 10:6 11:6
 16:18 20:3,20
 24:14,19 25:18
 26:3 27:4
day 29:15
days 8:21
DC 24:21 30:21
 31:21 32:12 33:12
deal 5:3 13:1
deals 14:14,16
deciding 6:12
decision 7:20
definition 21:9
delay 29:15
denial 4:9
denied 5:15,16
Denis 25:19
deny 4:2 6:7,11 7:2
 8:10,16 26:8,19
 28:2
different 12:18
difficult 7:9,20

difficulty 6:12
discussing 32:6
dismiss 8:19
dismissed 4:18 5:7
 9:4,18 10:8
dispositive 7:19
District 1:1 2:9 3:4
 30:14 32:2
distrust 29:8
DONALD 1:21
Dos 15:7
double 15:15
D.C 1:13

E

earnest 29:15
echo 29:6
effect 29:1
efficiency 26:16
either 26:17
electronic 31:20
 33:11
Emanuel 24:20
emergency 10:1,2
enforcement 27:20
Eric 20:21
establishment 2:10
 3:5 4:19 15:9
 16:7
Esteban 3:19
Ethiopian 16:19,20
exact 26:11
expressed 27:11
extension 3:20 23:4
 23:8
extensions 4:8

F

fact 5:17 7:14
factor 7:20
Fact-Finding 23:8
 27:9
failed 5:17
failure 4:18 5:8,19
 8:21 9:19 10:9
Farms 20:22 21:1
favor 2:18 3:13 4:9
 8:11 10:20 11:16

13:18 14:9 15:1
 15:21 16:11 17:7
 18:5 19:2,19
 20:14 21:14 22:20
 24:5 25:10 26:20
 28:7
file 26:10 27:18
filed 5:21,22 27:13
filing 5:11
fine 3:21 17:1
finish 13:8
first 2:6 5:18 23:15
followed 23:20
following 12:8
Fonda 9:20 10:7
Fonda's 10:7
Fonseca 10:7
food 12:20
forth 12:6 13:13
 17:22
forward 23:16
 29:14,18
full 21:4

G

give 4:7 5:19 31:15
 33:6
go 4:6 6:12 12:9
 28:12 30:6
goes 6:22
going 6:20 12:2,9
 28:21 29:13,19
good 6:14,16 9:21
Government 25:4
grant 10:14 21:6,15
 23:12 25:1 28:14
grappling 8:4
greater 26:16
Grill 19:10
Grilling 17:14
grocery 21:5
guess 29:2

H

H 19:10
happens 27:16
harsh 8:2
heard 9:11

hearing 1:12 7:18
 9:19 10:9 27:9,19
 31:19 32:7 33:10
hearings 25:20
 26:5,9
held 7:18
Hill 9:16,17 14:16
hold 30:17 31:16
 32:5 33:7
hours 18:13,14,15
 18:20 21:20,21
 22:1,16

I

identified 30:20
inform 7:19
information 27:12
informed 7:13
initial 6:13
investigations 32:8
investigative 32:11
invoices 2:8 3:3
involve 26:11
issued 28:19
item 2:6 20:19 30:5
items 13:13

J

Jackie 27:5
James 25:19
JP's 27:5
June 1:9 2:4 10:6
 20:3 24:15,20
 25:18 26:3 30:17
 30:20,21 32:6,12
 32:13 33:15

K

kind 12:16,18
know 8:2

L

La 9:20 10:7,7 15:7
Lalibela 16:18,20
Lancaster 20:22
 21:1
language 12:2,17
 13:2

late 6:17 7:14 8:3
law 32:9
layout 20:21
left 7:18 8:6
legal 30:18 32:10
letter 2:7 3:1,18
 5:18 8:18 20:4,20
 25:18 26:3 27:4,7
 27:11
Libertine 25:21,22
Libertine's 26:6
license 2:11 3:7,22
 4:20 9:1 11:8
 12:16 14:16,18
 15:8 16:8,22
 17:20 18:18 19:8
 19:8,11,13 20:3,6
 20:12 21:2,4,7,7
 21:15 22:14 23:4
 23:6,9,18 24:22
 26:1 27:6,9,14
 28:14,18,22
licensee 4:6 23:13
 23:21 27:13
lightly 7:21
Liquors 17:17,19
 18:17 23:5
listed 12:16
little 28:15
located 2:10 3:6,22
 4:20 8:22 9:20
 11:7 14:15,17
 15:7 16:8,21
 17:19 18:17 19:10
 19:11 20:5 21:1
 22:13 25:22
location 2:9 3:4
Lomita 15:7
look 5:13

M

Madam 6:6 7:3
manner 31:22
 33:13
matter 1:5 33:17
matters 30:19
medical 10:1

meeting 1:3 8:17
8:22 11:3 18:10
30:17 31:16 32:5
33:8
Meetings 30:16
31:17 32:4 33:8
Member 1:21,22
2:15 3:10 4:4 6:6
6:9 7:3,5,8,12,17
8:12,13 10:16,17
11:9,13 13:15
14:20 15:13 17:4
18:2,21 19:15,16
20:10 21:11 22:17
24:1,2 25:7,15
26:12 28:4 29:6
29:10 30:1,6 31:2
31:3,8,12 32:15
32:20 33:2
mentioned 14:4
Meridian 9:16,17
merit 6:19
met 1:12 21:8
Mexican 19:10
Michael 10:6
Michigan 18:16
Microphone 24:16
MIKE 1:22
Miller 1:13,20 2:3
2:16,20 3:11,15
4:5,12 6:8,10 7:4
7:7,11,16,22 8:14
9:9,12 10:18,22
11:10,14,18 12:13
13:16,20 14:11,21
15:3,14 16:1,14
17:5,9 18:3,7,22
19:4,17,21 20:11
20:16 21:12,17
22:18,22 24:3,7
24:17 25:8,12,16
26:13,22 28:5,9
29:9,20 30:2,8,12
31:4,9,9,13 32:16
32:21,21 33:3
minutes 6:17 8:3
misconduct 32:9

modification 14:2
15:15
modifications 12:4
12:8 16:5,12
modified 12:15
modify 14:7
Monday 21:22 22:3
22:6,10
month 23:12
months 23:14,20
28:22
moot 9:3
motion 2:17,21
3:12,16 4:14 6:5
6:11 7:1 8:9,15
10:19 11:1,19
13:17 14:12,22
15:4 16:2,15 17:6
17:10 18:4,8 19:1
19:5,18,22 20:12
20:17 21:13,15,18
22:19 23:2,19
24:4,8 25:9,14,17
26:14,19 28:2,6
28:10 31:5,6,14
32:17 33:5
move 2:12 3:8 4:2
6:7 10:14 11:12
12:5 13:12 14:7
14:19 15:11 16:4
17:2,21 18:19
19:13 20:7 21:6
22:15 25:1 26:8
26:18 28:2 29:17
30:16 32:5
moving 23:16
29:14
Mpras 24:20

N

need 10:12 13:8
Neighborhood 9:17
9:18
neighbors 27:17
new 21:8
normal 27:20
Nos 12:6

notice 31:15,18
33:6,9
notify 8:21
November 3:20
number 11:22
numbered 13:13
N.E 19:11
N.W 1:13 2:11 3:6
3:22 9:1,21 11:8
16:22 17:19 18:17
20:6 21:2 23:6
24:22 26:1 27:6

O

Ogu 2:7
oh 9:11,12 30:4
okay 2:3 4:8 5:14
6:3,8,10 7:1 8:9
8:17 9:9,12,14
10:18 11:5,8
12:13 13:16 14:7
14:14 15:6,14,15
15:16,19 17:12
18:12 20:12 23:1
23:19,21 24:3,18
25:16 26:8,13,18
27:3 28:5 30:2,4,8
33:4
once 27:16
ongoing 32:7
Open 30:15 31:17
32:4 33:8
operation 21:21
opportunity 23:14
25:5 27:18 28:17
29:3
opposed 2:21 3:16
4:13 8:15,15 11:1
11:19 13:21 14:12
15:4 16:2,15
17:10 18:8 19:5
19:22 20:17 21:18
23:1 24:8 25:13
27:1 28:10
opposition 5:9
order 9:4 24:21

P

Palace 3:21
Palace's 3:21
paragraph 12:15
12:21 14:3,5
15:16,17,18
Paragraphs 14:3
16:6
Parascandola 9:16
part 9:5
parties 10:11,15
26:11
party 12:1
passed 31:14 33:5
passes 2:22 3:17
4:14 8:15 11:2,20
13:22 14:13 15:5
16:3,16 17:11
18:9 19:6 20:1,18
21:19 23:2 24:9
25:17 28:11
pay 3:20
pending 25:2
Pennsylvania 3:6
14:17 15:7
period 23:13 28:20
29:11
permission 2:8 3:3
petition 11:5 24:13
24:14,18,19 25:1
25:4
Pi 11:7,7
Piano 16:7
placard 11:9,10,12
place 28:21
placed 31:19 33:11
planned 32:8
play 29:14,19
point 8:1 27:12
29:13
policy 4:7
posted 31:18 33:10
postpone 25:3
practicable 31:22
33:13
premises 12:17
18:15
PRESENT 1:17

presiding 1:14
pretty 8:1
probably 8:6,7
problematic 12:22
problems 17:13
procedures 27:21
progress 23:16,17
proof 13:3
propose 12:2
proposed 21:21
22:1
protest 4:17 5:12
5:16 8:20 10:7,12
25:20 26:5 27:18
27:19
protestant 7:13 9:3
providing 6:16
13:3
published 30:21
31:21 32:12 33:12
purpose 30:18 32:6
pursuant 31:17
33:8
P-R-O-C-E-E-D-...
2:1
p.m 2:2 12:11,12
18:16 21:22 22:1
22:3,4,6,7,9,11
30:10,11 33:18

R

Ramirez 3:19
rat 13:1,3
really 6:19
reason 5:19 14:3,6
reasons 15:17 16:6
recess 12:11 30:7
30:10
recommend 14:2
23:11
recommended
13:14
reconsider 27:8
reconsideration
24:14,19 25:3,4
record 2:4 12:9
records 2:9 3:4

Reeves 1:12
refund 4:7
regarding 20:21
Register 30:21
 31:21 32:13 33:13
regulation 28:18
 29:1
regulations 32:10
reinstated 10:13
reinstatement 4:16
 5:4,6,9,16,21 6:4
 9:15,22 10:4,6,14
reinstatements
 11:2 24:11
related 10:3 21:3
 24:10 26:2
relevant 10:13
remove 12:15
 27:13
renew 23:14
renewal 25:22 26:7
renovations 23:17
replace 12:18
REPORTER 9:7
 9:11 24:16
reports 32:7
represents 10:2
request 2:13 4:2,15
 5:4,15,20 6:3,14
 6:15 9:2,14 10:4,5
 13:4,5,7 19:7 20:2
 23:8 25:21 26:3,6
 26:9 27:13 28:3
requested 5:6
requesting 2:8 3:3
 3:19 8:19 25:19
 26:4
requests 27:8
required 9:5
requirements 21:8
respect 12:14,19
 14:5 23:16 27:19
respond 25:5
response 5:1,3,8
Restaurant 16:19
 16:21
result 6:18

review 3:1 25:2
 26:10 28:17
reviewed 29:1
reviewing 25:3
right 7:22 8:4,16
 9:13 11:11,11,21
 29:9,22 30:1,3,9
Rockingham 16:19
Rocklands 17:14
roll 4:18 5:7,20
 9:19 10:8 31:5
 32:17
room 1:12 10:2
 31:19 33:10
running 7:14
Ruthanne 1:13,20

S

safekeeping 19:9
 23:4,9 27:10,14
sales 18:14 22:2
sales/service 22:8
Santucci 3:2
Saturday 22:3,7,10
saying 6:1
Scott 26:4
second 2:14,15 3:9
 3:10 4:3,4 6:9
 10:16,17 11:13
 12:10 13:15 14:20
 15:13 17:4,12
 18:1,2,21 19:14
 19:15,16 20:9,10
 21:10,11 22:17
 23:22 24:1,2 25:6
 25:7 26:12,19
 27:3 28:4 31:1,2,3
 32:14,15
seconded 2:17 3:12
 6:11 10:19 11:15
 13:17 14:22 15:19
 17:6 18:4 19:1,18
 20:13 21:13 22:19
 24:4 25:9 26:14
 28:6 31:5 32:17
Section 30:15 32:3
see 6:22 17:13

seeking 30:18
 32:10
sell 29:21
sentence 13:8
service 21:5
set 12:6 13:13
 17:22
settlement 11:6,22
 12:3,6,14,22 13:9
 13:12 15:9,12
 16:5,9,17 17:2,15
 17:16,22
seven 8:21
share 7:5
Shaw-Dupont 8:20
Shenanigans 24:21
short 30:7
showing 6:17
shown 7:15
sides 6:20
sidewalk 22:5,9
Silver 22:13
Silverstein 1:22
 2:15,17 6:6 7:3,5
 7:8,12,17 8:13
 10:17 11:9 18:2,4
 19:16 24:2 25:15
 29:6,10 30:1,6
 31:3,11,12 33:1,2
 33:4
similar 12:2
simply 29:10
six 23:12,14,20
 28:22
Smucker 20:21,22
 21:1
Smuckers 28:13
Smucker's 21:3,8
Sol 19:10
somebody 6:4
sorry 24:17
Spork 22:13
staff 7:14
Standard 8:21,22
start 9:10
stated 6:14
stay 24:14,19 25:2

stipulated 19:8,12
 20:3,12
store 2:8 3:3 20:22
 21:5
Street 1:13 2:11
 3:22 4:20 9:1,21
 11:8 14:15 16:8
 16:21 17:15,19
 18:17 19:11 20:5
 21:2 22:13 23:6
 24:22 26:1
stuck 6:1,18
submission 6:1
substantial 25:21
 26:6
suggested 8:8
Suite 1:13
Suites/A 3:5
Sullivan 5:5
Sunday 18:14,15
 21:22 22:2,6,9
Sunset 17:17,18
supplemental 5:2
 5:11 10:5 11:3
 18:11,12 20:19
supplemented 6:16
support 20:4
supports 19:12
sure 29:19
sympathies 4:6
S.E 4:20 14:15,18
 15:8 16:8 17:15
 22:13

T

take 7:21 31:5
 32:17
taken 23:9 27:10
talks 13:2
terminate 11:6
territory 29:12
Thaddeus 8:18
Thank 9:13
think 5:2 6:13,19
 7:8 8:1,4 17:1
 30:3
Tiffany 2:7

time 28:21 29:2
timely 5:21 6:15
 31:21 33:13
today 5:22
Tortilla 4:17,19 5:5
 5:12,14 24:11
traffic 6:2,18
trailing 9:8
two 17:21

U

U 2:11
uncertain 29:11
unchartered 29:12
understand 10:10
update 23:15,21
use 12:17 23:17

V

valid 8:1
vermin 13:1,4 14:5
 15:18
violations 32:9
voice 9:7
vote 6:22 8:16
 25:13 27:1 31:6
 31:14 32:18 33:4
voted 28:13

W

want 5:13 28:12,14
 30:6
Washington 1:13
way 6:12
website 31:20
 33:12
week 27:15
weigh 29:3
went 10:1
wine 29:21
Wisconsin 27:6
wish 29:15,18
working 10:11

P

p 1:4,8

1

1 18:12
1st 4:20 17:15,19
 20:5
10 13:10 24:13,18
11 13:10 25:18
11:00 22:1,4,7,10
12 13:10 26:2 30:18
 30:20 32:6,12
12th 18:17
1251 19:10
1271 17:14
13 12:7 13:10 27:3
14 14:1,7
14th 1:12 3:22 9:1
 9:21 16:21 21:2
1409 16:21
15 2:7 3:2 6:17 8:3
 12:7 13:10 27:4
15387 15:8
16 14:14,14
1627 17:19
17 3:18 14:14,16
 16:18
1700 20:5
18 12:7 13:10
18th 11:7 24:22
 26:1
1801 9:1 23:5
19 12:7 13:10

2

2 3:1 12:15 14:3,4
 15:16 16:6 19:7
2-1-0 8:16
20 15:6
2000 1:12
20009 1:13
2010 30:16 31:18
 32:4 33:9
2013 1:9 2:4,7 3:2
 3:19,20 4:16 5:5
 8:18 9:4,15 10:6
 11:7 16:18 20:3
 20:20 24:15,20
 25:19 26:3 27:4
 30:18,21,22 32:6
 32:12,13 33:15

2013-181 24:21
21 12:7 13:11
2100 9:21
21055 4:1
2118 21:2
22 9:4 11:6 16:4
23 4:16 12:7 13:11
2309 11:7
23641 18:18
24 8:18 9:15 16:17
2412 27:5
2435 25:22
2450 24:21
25 17:12,13,22
2500 3:6
26 17:13,16,22
26006 16:9

3

3 3:18 20:3 24:15
 24:20
3-0-0 2:22 3:17
 4:14 11:2,20
 13:22 14:13 15:5
 16:3,16 17:11
 18:9 19:6 20:1,18
 21:19 23:2 24:9
 25:17 27:2 28:11
 31:14 33:4
30 5:4 20:20
301 22:13
308 15:7
3700 3:22
3924 18:17

4

4 4:15 10:6 28:12
4:07 2:2
4:20 12:11
4:21 12:12
4:46 30:10
400 4:20
400S 1:13
405 30:15 32:3

5

5 1:9 2:4 8:17 21:20
 25:18 26:3 33:15

5:01 30:11
5:03 33:18
500 16:8
5018 23:6
523 14:15

6

6 9:14 10:13 11:2
 16:6 23:3
6B 12:1 16:10
6B's 12:22
60657 17:20

7

7 5:1,13 11:5 15:17
 24:10 30:22 32:13
7th 22:13
7:00 21:22 22:1,7
76754 11:8

8

8 5:10,13 12:6
 13:10 24:12
8th 14:15 16:8
8:00 22:5
82871 2:11
83769 9:1
84379 20:6
8511 27:6
85922 4:21
86298 26:1
86545 3:7
86926 14:18
88119 24:22
88503 22:14
89806 16:22

9

9 10:4 11:3 13:10
 14:5
9:00 18:15,16 21:22
 22:2,3,3,6,9,9,10
901 2:11
90240 14:16
90945 21:2
921 14:17
92192 19:11